
Town of Bradley 
Monthly Board Meeting 
October 7, 2019  5:30pm 
Bradley Town Hall 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Koth at 5:30 p.m. Supervisors Eisenman, Jelinek, and Hilgendorf 
were present. 
 
No public comments. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Cemetery Fund: $100,813.58; Re-Evaluation: $45,000.00; Building & Office Equipment: 
$98,576.51; Equipment: $187,913.63; General Savings Account: $4,899.10; Checking Account: $262,113.87; 
Cemetery CD’s: $12,436.89. 
 
Hilgendorf/Eisenman to approve the minutes of the September 9, & September 25, 2019 meetings – motion 
passed 4-0. 
 
Hilgendorf/Eisenman to approve payment of vouchers 5938-5981 – motion passed 4-0. 
 
Hilgendorf/Koth to approve the operator license for Christine Lodholz - motion passed 4-0 
 
No correspondence. 
 
Dog license collection will need to be done by the Town again. Will look at costs of collection and the price 
increase for licenses. 
 
Koth/Hilgendorf to approve the registration into the Wisconsin Retirement System for road employees and the 
clerk - motion passed 4-0  
 
Plan Commission - Reviewed the continuation of the Conditional Use Permit for Checkered Flag Properties 
everything checked out and this will no longer be reviewed every three years unless complaints are received. 
The Board will hold off on signing the metallic mining ordinance until they receive more clarification on some 
issues. Hilgendorf/Eisenman motion to approve the request by Corbin Timberlands to rezone from Forestry (F) 
to Rural Lands (RL4) for parcel #004-3506-091-9998 & 004-3506-091-9987 pending the results from the public 
hearing scheduled for November 11, 2019 at 5:15pm. The public hearing will be held on November 11, 2019 at 
5:15pm to review the land use plan for 2020. 
 
Road Report - The clean-up of Kings Road is now complete with seeding and shoulders being done in the 
spring of 2020. The parking lot has been finished around the town hall, waste/recycling and road building. The 
town will apply for the MLS grant through the state for work to be done on Tannery Road. With winter fast 
approaching the board will look at getting an additional worker for snowplowing. Camp Rice Point Road is in 
need of major repair. Will have a sit down with the Town of Nokomis to see how this work/maintenance will be 
divided. 
 
Waste/Recycling Report - Mitchell Anderson was hired to be the fill in at the waste/recycling site. He will begin 
training the week of October 14th. 
 
Cemetery report – Miron Construction will be out to pour the concrete pad for the columbarium. 
 
The pay rate for a maintenance person around the parks and town hall was set at $12.00/hour. 
 
Adjourned at 7:10pm 
 
Minutes recorded by Clerk Kari Kiser 


